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Metropolitan Edison Company

ft" h-
Reading Pennsylvania 19640
Post Office Box 542e

,

215 929-3601

Writer's Direct Dial Nurnber

July 25, 1979
GQL 0919

Mr. B. H. Grier, Director
Region I
Office of Inspection and Enforcement
U. S. :Tuclear Regulatory Co==ission
King of Prussia, PA 19406

Dear Sir:

Three Mile Island :Tuclear Station Unit 1 (DE-1)
Cperating License :To. DPR-50

Decket :To. 50-289
LER 79-olk/0kT-0

Attached please find the subject event report, which cenecer.s a
sedi=ent sa:ple in which the level of Co-58 exceeded the control
station level by =cre than ten ti=es. This event is reportable per
DC-1 Technical Specificatici. Appendix 3, 5.6.2.2.a.(1) . S is report
is being sub=1tted late due to the circumstances described in the
s-a f .
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/- J. G. Herbein
Vice President
Generation
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J.dy 26' 1979,'
GQL 0919

LER 79-olk/04T-0 S - av

On June 26, 1979, Metropolitan Edison Cc=pany was infor=ed by their
consultant, that one sa=ple of river sediment shoved Co-58 levels in
excess or ten times the control station value. The indicator station
isotope level was 1.19 I 0.12 pCi/g=, dry; the control station value was
no grean r than 0.09 pci/g=, dry. The sa=ple was one of fifty-three
sediment sa=ples obtained since the accident, and ene of ten sa=ples
taken frc= the sedi=ent in an area directly downstrea= of the station
discharge. This demonstrates that there is only a s=all area where the
isotcpe level exceaded the reportability 1M t. The event is not
considered detrimental to the health and safety of the public due to
the li=1ted quantities found.

The sa=ple was taken as part of the increased radiological environ-
mental =enitoring progra= started after the accident at Unit II, and
their Technical Specifications have no reporting requirements for Cc-58.
Therefore, it was not noted until after the ten day reportirgiime had
expired that Unit I Technical Specification limits were exceeded.

All releases of liquid frc= Three Mr Island have been l?ss than levels
pe=1tted by the Technical Specifications a 1 10 CFR 20 '"4 ts. It is
believed that the reason for the increased concentration was that,
folleving the Unit II accident increased volumes of Unit I liquid
radioactive vaste were processed to =ake available space for Unit II
vater in the event space vould be needed. Since the increased sediment
activity is believed to be due to a uniqua situation, no corrective
action is planned.
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